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Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, July 5, 2022 

Attendees: Director of Public Health- Bobbi Lock; Assistant Director-Laurel Schafer; 

County Attorney Ian MacLaren; Dr. Amanda Mullen, Melissa Mathews and Brandy 

McGuire. 

Board of Health (BOH):  Jim Candelaria, Kent Lindsay and Gerald Koppenhafer. 

I. Call to order and introductions: (1:30) 

Bobbi Lock called to order the regular meeting of the Montezuma County Public 

Health Board of Health Meeting at 1:30 on 07/05/2022 at Montezuma County BOCC 

Room.   

II. Approval of minutes from last meeting:  

Minutes were approved and introductions were completed. 

III. Board of Health discussion regarding revision of the Onsite Waste Water 

Treatment System Regulation:   

Melissa Mathews gave a re-cap of past decisions made in regard to the Title of Transfer 

Program from 2018 to current and the opt out process.  A call for public comment was 

made with no response. Some clarification was given to an audience member. Motion 

was made by Commissioner Lindsay and a 2nd by Commissioner Koppenhafer to 

officially opt out of the program and inform the State.  The State now has 45 days to 

approve the decision.  

IV. Composting toilets, incinerating toilets and grey water regulations: 

Melissa Mathews asked if the BOH had a good understanding of each regulation and 

explained some highlights for each one. The Health Department answers questions about 

these topics often and wanted the BOH to be aware of some of the common questions 

and answers.  

 

V. Back-up Generator for Annex 1:  
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Laurel Schafer asked about the status of the back-up generator for the Public Health 

building (Annex 1). The BOH is in support of the Health Department working on 

getting a generator for the building and paying for it using grant funding from the 

Health Department.  The County will then assume responsibility for maintenance of the 

finished set-up. 

  

VI. Rabies discussion: 

Shared the large number of animal bites Health Department is seeing. Discussed the 

Resolution in regard to Vicious Dog Ordinance No.2012-17.  The BOH still feels that 

the resolution is acceptable and didn’t need updates or changes.  

 

VII. PH updates: 

Bobbi Lock gave personnel updates and COVID updates.  

 

VIII. Items for next meeting: 

No suggestions. 

 

 

Bobbi Lock adjourned the meeting at 2:25 

Minutes submitted by:  Laurel Schafer  

Minutes approved by:  Bobbi Lock 

 

 


